[image: image1.wmf]
	ANNA LOPEZ BROSCHE

Council Member, At-Large Group 1

Office (904) 630-1393

Fax (904) 630-2906

E-Mail: abrosche@coj.net    
	
	117 West Duval Street

City Hall, Suite 425

Jacksonville, Florida 32202

TDD: (904) 630-1580

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

	

	
	
	

	
	
	



Meeting Minutes for Council Members Anna Lopez Brosche and Bill Gulliford
Housing Market Value Analysis
Tuesday, December 15, 2015 at 11:00 a.m.
Topic: To discuss improving neighborhood and housing conditions in Jacksonville.
Location: Conference Room B, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall

Attendees present: CM Anna Lopez Brosche, CM Bill Gulliford, CM Garrett Dennis, Ali Korman Shelton (Mayor’s Office), Laura Stagner (Housing and Community Development), Dayatra Coles (Housing and Community Development), Jeneen Sanders (ECA At-Large Group 1), Carol Harper ( ECA District 13),  Paige Johnston (OGC), Mary Littlepage, Sydney England, David Mulberry, Ryan Benk, Carol Hawkins, Carnell Oliver, Marcia Hayden, Deno Hicks, Dave Darnell.

Meeting convened: 11:05 a.m.
CM Guliford opened the meeting by asking the Community Champions representatives to explain how the change in legislation has affected the registry; has there been any substantial increase on the revenue side? The representative explained that they have seen a substantial increase in August and September 2015, tripling numbers from previous months. A drop occurred in October and November, and remains steady in December. Collaborative enforcement has begun with banks who are noncompliant. In addition,  a complete analysis is currently being conducted on the amount of noncompliant properties. CM Gulliford requested that the NICE Committee be updated quarterly on progress and activity, and requested that the administration provide updates on dollars available in the account. 

CM Guliford continued the discussion by reminding the group that there are plenty of empty houses, and many residents in need, and asked for ideas on how we marry the two. CM Gulliford recommended a clearing house that is capable of receiving and disbursing properties, but also encouraged engaging different entities who have an interest in affordable housing.  Currently, collaboration and communication between the different groups is almost nonexistent. What is the best vehicle to promote Jax Hope, or housing outreach. Habijax is an example of an entity delivering services in this scope of work.  
CM Gulliford asked Laura Stagner, Housing and Community Development, if there were some opportunities for the State to support the work. Laura stated that because the State has been involved with SHIP funding, she was confident that they would agree to partner. 

CM Dennis asked if legislation would need to be in place prior to soliciting State support.  CM Gulliford suggested that the entity and funding source would need to be determined prior to advancing any legislation. CM Gulliford referenced the purpose of Jax Journey and stressed how important it is to understand the result of placing kids in high crime, low poverty areas.  Ali Korman Shelton advised that the Mayor is very interested in being involved in this work.  She will have a conversation with Mayor Curry and give an update in mid January. 
CM Brosche asked how the Block by Block study would inform what the City  does and the choices the City makes that are more data driven.  CM Guillford stated the Block by Block study would be a great tool no matter the vehicle.  When the PAMO tool is operable, the priorities would be manifested. Questions/steps from CM Gulliford were:
· what type of vehicle 

· proceed with vehicle

· find the right individual/board to operate  
Mary Littlepage will provide the Council Members and Ali Korman Shelton with background information that the Jessie Ball duPont Fund has conducted and how it can inform their work.  As a funding organization, the purpose of research conducted by the Jessie Ball duPont Fund was to began the work and ensure engagement by elected officials and those individuals pushing for policy changes.  The core goals were to stimulate the conversation. 
CM Dennis recommended that enforcement for code violations be strengthened, in an effort to cure violations in a more efficient manner.    

CM Gulliford adjourned the meeting at 12:05 p.m.  

Minutes: Minutes completed by Jeneen Sanders, ECA At-Large Group 1, onFriday, December 18, 2015.
cc:  
Council Members/Staff


Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Dana Farris, Chief, Legislative Services Division
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